
  Wilton Grove Road Reconstruction – Commerce Road to Westchester Bourne

Notice of Public Update Meeting

November 7, 2018

Dear Property Owner / Resident:

The City of London is undertaking the reconstruction of Wilton Grove Road from Commerce
Road to Westchester Bourne in 2019 in order to improve the roadway driving surface, drainage
and roadside safety infrastructure. This letter provides you with information about the project
and a Project Update Meeting.

Project Details
Location: Wilton Grove Road from Commerce Road to Westchester Bourne,

approximately 5.2 km.

Schedule: Tentative start - April 2019.    Estimated completion – late Fall 2019.

Scope: Full depth pavement reconstruction including new asphalt, paved shoulders, new
drainage culverts, ditching improvements, new guiderail and repairs to fencing.  A
sidewalk will be installed from Highbury Ave to Commerce Road along with
upgrades to street lighting.

Construction will take place in stages in order to more easily maintain access to
properties.  The road will be closed to through traffic but will remain accessible to
local traffic and businesses.  Detour routes will be designated using alternative
City and County roads.

Public Meeting
Come out to an informal open house to learn more about the project and how it might impact
you:

Date & Time: Thursday, November 22, 2018 from 5:30 pm – 7:30 pm

Location: Wilton Grove Public School
626 Osgoode Drive
London, ON,

Purpose: View the construction plans; get feedback to your questions; discuss impacts to
your private property (driveway, drainage, fencing, etc.); and, discuss concerns
about property access during construction.



The Public Update Meeting will be held as a drop-in format, where attendees can freely browse
the display boards, which will be used to present and obtain feedback on the project.

Contact Information
For more information or to provide comments, please contact one of the people below:

Henry Huotari, Project Manager Sam Shannon, C.E.T., Project Manager
Parsons Inc. City of London
1069 Wellington Road South, Suite 214 300 Dufferin Avenue, 8th Floor, P.O Box 5035
London, ON N6E 2H6 London, Ontario, N6A 4L9
Tel: 519-286-5517 Tel: 519-661-2489 x 5013
Email: henry.huotari@parsons.com Email: sshannon@london.ca

A construction notice will be provided prior to work beginning to provide further details.  If you
have tenants or clients accessing your property, please notify them of this upcoming construction
project.

Accessibility: Residents who require accommodation (level entry, longer notice, alternative
format material, etc.) must contact the City Project Manager for arrangements.


